

Redcliffs Residents Association

Minutes of the Committee meeting

held at 7.30pm on 02 October 2017 at the Redcliffs Library

1. **Present:** Chris Doudney, David Bryce, Peter Croft, Tony Burns, Darren Fidler
Apologies: Pat MacIntosh (and later, from Marie-Claude Hebert)
Absent: Chris Barnett
Others in attendance: None.
2. **Declaration of interest:** None
3. **Minutes.** The minutes of the meeting of 2 September 2017 were moved by Chris Doudney, seconded by Christine Toner, and received.
4. Deputations/submissions/petitions.
5. Notice of motions.
6. **Correspondence in:**
Mr Alexander Shaw asking for Welcome Pack **ACTION Pat**
Maddie Murphy-Harris, Plunket Canterbury – inviting us to make up a team for their fundraising Quiz night 11 October. Christine will respond no thanks, but we have put the notice on our FB page.

Correspondence out: none.
7. **Finance.**
No change since last meeting.
Bank account \$2684.67 \$1500 for the band.
Payment due for the brochure boxes. **ACTION Christine**
8. **Reports of sub-committees:**
 - a. *CCC, Coastal pathway, Sea wall.* Noted that no further action has been made for steps on Beachville Road. Noted that no funding has been provided for further extension of the Coastal Pathway.
 - b. *Main Road Master Plan:* Council doing an independent review of village parking. In the Main Road Master Plan, there is a crossing in Moncks Bay, and at Causeway end and Beachville Road by Redcliffs Park. Main Road south side footpath at Cutting approved; but these could be taken off the plan in the Long Term Planning process if other priorities intervened. RRA needs to keep the Community Board informed of the high priority of these projects.
 - c. *Community Pavilion, newsletter, community and social events, fundraising, newsletter*
No action on newsletter. 5 slim real estate style brochure boxes have been purchased and need to be located around the village – yacht club, church fence, supermarket suggested.

Adhesive label for these would read Redcliffs Residents Association News – please take one.

ACTION Christine

Pavilion – Darren noted that the school will have a larger hall subject to provision of local fundraising, that will be a community facility. RRA existing grant for the pavilion is only 40% spent. Chris to write to Community Board saying the RRA strongly requests that it be part of the deliberations on what is to be done with the Redcliffs School buildings and trees on the existing school site, while allowing for relocated sports facilities. One suggestion is that the School Library be gifted to the community to replace the old pavilion, which presumably will become MoE property. We note that there is \$60k remaining of the funds allocated to RRA for repair of the pavilion and we suggest that this funding be given to RRA to use on the park site (the ex- school site).

d. *Website, email, communications.*

Information exchange and training session on how to load info onto website, email list and Facebook page needed –

ACTION Chris B, Christine Toner, Pat McIntosh

e. *Environment.*

Dave presented his excellent report on Drayton reserve and spoke about Barnett Park frontage, and has requested Council prepared walking maps from the City Council.

Redcliffs Response and Resilience Team - Christine and Tony reported on training day and generally about the activities in general.

9. **General business.**

School Fair will be at 11am on 26 November (same day as Summer Starter) to be held on the old school site. RRA to do something at the Fair eg prizes for the wheel. Peter to ask Vinod to help access product wholesale so he can be part of the innovation.

ACTION Peter

This would be an opportunity for RRA to place its big new noticeboard beside the chocolate wheel temporarily. Christine to speak to Marie Claude about ideas re this or an alternative. Darren to advise if this is an acceptable proposal, or what alternative would be better.

ACTION Darren and Christine

Finance decision to be made by phone with Darren.

School is being designated (in hands of Regenerate).

Community will be asked to contribute next year at sessions about design.

11. **Next committee meeting at 7.30pm on Monday 6 November 2017 at the Redcliffs Library.**